Robinson+Cole

PETER V. LACOUTURE

One Financial Plaza, Suite 1430 Providence, RI 02903-2485 Direct (401) 709-3314 Fax (401) 709-3377 placouture@rc.com

Via Hand Delivery

September 11, 2014

Todd Bianco Siting Board Coordinator Energy Facility Siting Board 89 Jefferson Boulevard Warwick, RI 02888

Re: Docket No. SB-2003-1

In re: The Narragansett Electric Company d/b/a National Grid

(E-183 115kV Transmission Line Relocation)

Dear Todd:

I am enclosing an original and five (5) copies of the September 11, 2014 Status Report on behalf of National Grid in the above referenced matter.

Please acknowledge receipt of this filing on the enclosed copy of this letter and the report and return them to me. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Peter V. Lacouture

PVL/blv

Enclosure

Copy to: Chairperson Margaret E. Curran, Esq. (via hand delivery)

Janet Coit (via hand delivery) Kevin Flynn (via hand delivery)

Patricia S. Lucarelli, Esq. (via hand delivery)

Service List (via electronic mail)

13125960-v1

STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS ENERGY FACILITY SITING BOARD

In re: The Narragansett Electric Company :

(E-183 115 kV Transmission Line : Docket No. SB-2003-01

Relocation Project – A/C I-195 Relocation):

STATUS REPORT OF THE NARRAGANSETT ELECTRIC COMPANY d/b/a NATIONAL GRID (SEPTEMBER 11, 2014)

This report of The Narragansett Electric Company d/b/a National Grid ("National Grid" or the "Company") is filed with the EFSB in response to its vote at the hearing on December 17, 2013, which required National Grid to file a report on the status of the E-183 Underground Relocation Project every forty-five (45) days.

The following activities have taken place since the July 28, 2014 report was filed:

- The survey of the underground route has been completed and the proposed route has been refined as explained below.
- The geotechnical investigations (borings) were started on September 8 and are anticipated to be completed within two weeks.
- The marine geotechnical investigations were completed on August 6.
- The results of the geotechnical investigations will be used to further refine the design, means and methods of construction, and cost of the underground cable system.
- In early August, representatives of National Grid and the City of Providence met with Mr. Singh, owner of the parking lot south of the Al Forno parking lot, to discuss the need for the lot for the underground project.
- POWER and National Grid internal teams continue to work on development of the components of the project cost estimate.

The development of the project cost estimate is somewhat behind schedule as explained at the EFSB status hearing on August 19. The delay is the cumulative result of the following factors:

- o A delay by National Grid in getting the engineering consultant on board and the design effort started.
- o Delays in obtaining access for survey and geotechnical investigations.

- o The discovery of conflicts between the original route for the underground cables and existing and new underground utilities that required additional utility research, survey, borings, and, ultimately, re-routing of the proposed cables.
- The discovery of other underground obstructions (e.g., utility duct bank in Franklin Square yard).

After the underground estimate is completed by POWER, National Grid's estimating group will review the estimate to include National Grid costs, and integrate the estimate with the estimates for the other components of the project. National Grid now expects that it will not be able to complete and file the estimate by September 30, as planned but that it will be able to complete and file the estimate by October 31.

Respectfully Submitted,

THE NARRAGANSETT ELECTRIC COMPANY d/b/a NATIONAL GRID

By its Attorneys,

Peter V Lacouture Robinson & Cole LLP

One Financial Plaza, Suite 1430

Providence, RI02903

401-709-3314

401-709-3377 (facsimile)

placouture@rc.com

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that a true copy of the within was sent by e-mail to the following this the 11th day of September, 2014.

Department of Attorney General

150 South Main Street Providence, RI 02903 LWold@riag.ri.gov

klyons@riag.ri.gov Jmunoz@riag.ri.gov dmacrae@riag.ri.gov

Division of Public Utilities & Carriers Thomas.kogut@ripuc.state.ri.us

JHagopian@dpuc.ri.gov

Steve.scialabba@ripuc.state.ri.us

Janet Coit, Director Dept. of Environmental Management 235 Promenade Street Providence, RI 02908 janet.coit@dem.ri.gov

Kevin Flynn, Associate Director for Division of Planning Department of Administration One Capitol Hill, 3rd Floor Providence, RI 02903

kevin.flynn@doa.ri.gov

Rayna.maguire@dem.ri.gov

Adrienne G. Southgate, City Solicitor City of Providence Department of Law 275 Westminster Street Providence, RI 02903 asouthgate@providenceri.com

RI Public Utilities Commission 89 Jefferson Blvd. Warwick, RI 02888 Cynthia. WilsonFrias@puc.ri.gov

alan.nault@puc.ri.gov

Paul.roberti@puc.ri.gov

John J. Spirito, Esq. (e-mail only) Division of Public Utilities and Carriers jspirito@ripuc.state.ri.us

JoAnne Sutcliffe (e-mail only)

Josut321@cox.net

Timothy J. Chapman, City Solicitor City of East Providence 145 Taunton Avenue East Providence, RI 02914-4505 tchapman@cityofeastprov.com

Mark W. Russo, Esq. Ferrucci Russo P.C. 55 Pine Street, 4th Floor Providence, RI 02903 $\underline{mrusso@frlawri.com}$

Terence Tierney (e-mail only)

wsmith@frlawri.com jboyle@cityofeastprov.com tierneylaw@yahoo.com National Grid

jennifer.hutchinson@nationalgrid.com

National Grid

celia.obrien@nationalgrid.com

File an original and 5 copies w/:

Todd Bianco Siting Board Coordinator Energy Facility Siting Board 89 Jefferson Bouleveard Warwick, RI 02888 todd.bianco@puc.ri.gov

Patricia S. Lucarelli, Esq. Energy Facility Siting Board 89 Jefferson Boulevard Warwick, RI 02888 patricia.lucarelli@puc.ri.gov

Margaret.curran@puc.ri.gov

Brenda L. Vucci